Regional Police Department Feasibility Study Committee for Bath, Lisbon and Lyman, New Hampshire

Background Information

During the Lyman Town Meeting on March 14, 2023. the voters approved the following Warrant Article:

Article 14. To see if the Town of Lyman should conduct, with surrounding towns, a feasibility study with interested towns for a Regional Police Department. Each Town will provide a Board member or their designee and other members by Board appointment to conduct monthly meeting(s). No monies to be expended and results of study to be available by March 2024. (Majority vote required)

Similar Warrant Articles were presented at the town meetings in Bath, Landaff, Lisbon and Monroe. Voters in Bath and Lisbon voted to participate in the feasibility study. The Article was not adopted by voters in Landaff and Monroe.

A <u>Regional Police Department Feasibility Study Committee for Bath, Lisbon and Lyman, New Hampshire</u> was established on June 22, 2023. The three participating towns are represented as follows:

Bath

Shawn Applebee William Minot II Selectman Selectman

Greg Jellison

Select Board Designee

Chief Todd Eck

Chief of Police

Lisbon

Arthur Boutin

Scott Champagne Chief Ben Bailey Selectman Selectman

Chief of Police

<u>Lyman</u>

Bruce Beane

Selectman

Greg Harville

Select Board Designee

Public participation.

- 1. Public input is encourage and appreciated.
- 2. Public input at committee meetings is limited to 5 minutes per speaker.
- 3. The public is encouraged to submit written testimony to the committee.

Regional Police Department Feasibility Study Committee for Bath, Lisbon and Lyman, New Hampshire

Committee Meeting Calendar (As of July 13, 2023)

Date	Location
July 13, 2023	Lisbon
August 17, 2023	Bath
September 21, 2023	Lyman
October 19, 2023	Lisbon
November 16, 2023	Bath
December 21, 2023	Lyman
January 11, 2024	Lisbon